
Message from the Principal 
 
Saturday 5pm  21.03.20 
 
I need to inform you that I have contacted the DfE this morning to seek 
advice. A member of the Goldwyn College (Folkestone) staff has been in 
contact with a confirmed case of Covid-19 and although she is not 
displaying symptoms, she has been told to self isolate for 14 days. 
DfE has told me “there is no action to take other than to inform all staff 
and parents, and to carry on” and that if you display any symptoms “you 
must go home and self isolate for 7 days”. 
 
As the member of staff also worked at Goldwyn College last week I will 
need to close both Goldwyn Folkestone and Goldwyn College (Norfolk 
Drive) sites for deep cleaning on Monday 23rd March and Tuesday 24th  
March.  Staff and students will therefore not be able to attend these 
sites on these days. 
 
Goldwyn Plus Ashford and Goldwyn Ashford sites are not affected and 
the arrangements put in place on Friday remain in place. 
 
Please will you make sure you check the website tomorrow and every 
day, as we will be posting regular updates and information about work 
being set for students. 
 
Thank you for your kind messages of support and understanding in this 
very challenging time for everyone. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Charlotte Lewis 
 
Principal  
Goldwyn School 
  
 


